DRAFT MINUTES 


Town of Washington 

Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes
February 12, 2015
· ASSEMBLY

1.1 MEMBERS: Ken Eastman, Guy Eaton and Tom Marshall 
1.2 Visitors: Bob Williams, Jim Bissonnette 
2.0 Minutes: Marshall motioned to approve the minutes of February 5, 2015
 and Eaton seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

IMPORTANT DATES: 
February 17th – WESAC meeting 6:30pm 

February 18th – Conservation Commission 7pm at the Town Hall 

February 28th – Supervisor’s of the Checklist 11:00-11:30 at the Town Hall for purpose of corrections/additions to the checklist for town elections and town meeting 

February 28th – Meet the Candidates Night 7PM at the Town Hall 

March 3rd – Planning Board 6:30pm at the Town Hall 

March 7th – School Meeting 2pm at the school 

March 10th – Election 8am-7pm at the lodge 

March 14th – Town Meeting 10 am at the lodge 

DID YOU KNOW?
Due to shortages of salt in the northeast the Department of Public Works will be using salt sparingly until stock piles are replenished 

Snow Riders radar run/family fun day, Eccard Farm Cornfield, Saturday 14th 9-2pm, refreshments bonfire, come and have fun!

Candidates for Office
Selectman 1 for 3 years 

James Bissonnette 

Robert Williams 

Library Trustee 1 for 3 years 

Colleen Whitney
Fire Chief for 1 year 

Brian Moser 

Trust Fund Trustee 1 for 3 years 

Arline France 

Treasurer 1 for 1 year 

Lynda B. Roy 

Cemetery Trustee 1 for 3 years 
Kathleen West 
Candidates for School Offices 

School Board Member 2 for 3 years 

Gayle Terani 

School Moderator 1 for 1 year 

Guy Eaton 

School Clerk 1 for 1 year 

Colleen Duggan 

School Treasurer 1 for 1 year 

3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 

3.1. None 
4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 

4.1 Kathy West came in to get information on upcoming town meetings. 
4.2 Jim Bissonnette came in to review Board of Adjustment applications and determined that due to the weather the sites do not have access to completely review and asked Dagesse to postpone next week’s meeting. 
4.3 Ingrid Halverson came in to discuss a possible program similar to Town of Bethel Academy. She will do further research. 
5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 

5.1 Chief Marshall: 
5.1.1. Provided the cruiser out of town report. (See 7.11) 
5.1.2. Requested authorization to study the cost of replacing the cruiser this year.  

5.2 Assessors:
5.2.1. Arline France and Lynn Cook came in to speak with the Selectmen regarding the proposed contract with terra map to update the town’s maps. (See 7.9)
5.3 Michelle Dagesse:
5.3.1. Submitted the Town report to the printer. 

5.4 Welfare Department: 

5.4.1. Russell requested that a $260.00 donation to the Food Pantry be accepted. Eaton motioned to approve the dontation. Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

6.0 Public: 

6.1 NSTR
7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED: 

7.1 Letter from the State to the Town regarding shoreland program permit application for 1993 Valley Road – Filed 
7.2 Notices from the State regarding septic systems on Coolidge Road, Ashuelot Drive, East Shore Drive and North Main Street – Filed
7.3 Notice of Washington School Board Public budget hearing. – Filed 
7.4 Copy of Washington School Board meeting minutes for January 2015- Filed 

7.5 Monthly Meeting for the Local Welfare Administrator Association, February 2015- Forward to the Welfare Administrator 
7.6 Letter from the Subsurface Bureau forwarding information regarding Taylor Circle- Filed 

7.7 Letter from the State regarding a septic system for 1479 Valley Road. – Filed 

7.8 Copies of certified letters sent to a former owner of a tax deeded property- Filed 

7.9 Legislative Bulletin, #6- Public reading file

7.10 Proposal from Terra Map- Eaton motioned to approve the proposal for three years. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 
7.11 Cruiser out of Town report. – Filed 

7.12 Auditor’s report for year ending 2013- Filed 
8.0 OLD BUSINESS:
8.1 Eastman called attorney Margaret Burns, NHMA to discuss ,article 5, to protect the Town Forests the wording appears to be accurate. 
9.0 NEW BUSINESS:
9.1 The Selectmen held the Bond and Budget hearing last Saturday, meeting minutes are below. 
10. EXPENDITURES
10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks in the amount of $6,319.86 and vendors checks in the amount of $23,947.34
11.0 ADJOURNMENT:

11.1 Eaton motioned to adjourn at 7:30pm. Marshall and seconded the motion. All voted in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Michelle Dagesse 

Colleen Duggan
Deputy Town Clerk
Bond & Budget Meeting 2015
February 7, 2015
2:00 PM  at Town Hall
(27 attended)
 
Selectman Ken Eastman opened the bond hearing and thanked everyone for coming and pointed out the handouts on the front table and asked everyone to sign the attendance sheet that was being passed around. He noted that this meeting was to review drafts of the bond warrants that would be voted on and the proposed expense budget.
Regarding Article 2, which requests $ 1,752,000.00 to rehabilitate the Meeting House Eastman pointed out the additional $92,000.00 which would cover the interest payment for the first year of the loan. He explained that this wording has been added in accordance with DRA recommendations.  Carolyn Russell asked if that amount is only for the 1st year, might it actually be less than that.  Eastman replied that the actual amount probably will not be known by the time of Town Meeting and it could very well be less than that.  Jim Gaskell asked if the cost of the site work that will be done by the DPW is included in that amount.  Bob Williams said that amount has been deducted from the total. Sue Hofstetter asked if the interest payment was included in the gross amount.  Eastman replied the selectmen would have that answer at town meeting
Article 3, which requests $1,667,000.00 to construct and equip a new safety complex also includes an additional $89,000.00 for the first year’s interest. Vivian Clark asked if it must be raised in addition to the base amount and was told yes it does.  Vivian asked Director of Public Works Ed Thayer to explain how the site work will affect the time needed for regular road work and whether this $60,000.00 has been added to his budget.  Thayer replied that his budget is nearly identical to last year, the cost of the materials has been factored into the bond amount, and his department only needs to account for labor and equipment.  Considering the projects they are planning to do in 2016, this year will be better for doing extra projects like the proposed site work.  Jim Gaskell asked how many hours would be needed?    Thayer replied that there is no way to determine how much time will be required in advance.    He pointed out that there might be a reduction in the amount of road work done, but the value of doing this site work with the DPW is greater than paying someone else to do it.   Thayer is confident that town services will not suffer.  Nan Schwartz noted that the $ 60,000.00 was the amount that would have been allocated for the site work if outside contractors were hired.  
Eastman motioned to close the Bond Hearing, Selectman Guy Eaton seconded and all voted in favor.
 Selectman Eastman opened the budget hearing and noted that the Detailed Expense Budget is still in draft form until the next Selectmen’s meeting.  He pointed out an overall increase of $ 17,000.00, a decrease of 5% for health insurance, and a $23,000.00 reduction in fuel costs. He briefly reviewed budget entries that differed noticeably from last year.
DPW Director Ed Thayer discussed the proposal to lease an excavator instead of renting one for each project and not replacing the backhoe this year. He pointed out that the DPW usually spends $20,000.00 per year in rentals, but leasing to own an excavator would allow the town to put off the purchase of new backhoe.  Jim Gaskell asked if they would need another building to house the excavator. Thayer replied no.  He further explained that the lease/ purchase plan would eliminate the capital reserve funding over the next 5 years, then the Town could buy the excavator. He noted that the machine can be returned if the Town doesn’t want to appropriate lease funds.    If this lease/buy option is not approved (5 x $40,000.00), the customary request for $40,000.00 for the Capital Reserve would be up for vote.
Selectman Eastman continued to review budget changes and One Time expenses that have been proposed, including $4,000.00 for the Health Officer which has been broken out for potential spraying for mosquitos if needed in the event of a disease outbreak;  $4,000.00 to replace inefficient batteries in the emergency pagers;  and replacement of fire hose and expired equipment.
DPW Director Ed Thayer asked if the Town shouldn’t consider replacing the Police Cruiser now rather than continuing to maintain it and allocating money towards a future replacement.  Police Chief Marshall noted that some money would still be required for cruiser maintenance.
Rescue Squad Captain Bob Wright noted that the Squad will be holding a training course, and funds are needed for that. He pointed out that the Rescue Squad is always looking for new members and would like to add 10 new members.  The training costs $1,200.00 per person plus $100.00 for testing.  Those who succeed are asked to serve for 2 years.  If they do not finish the training or leave before the 2 years, they are required to reimburse the squad for the cost of their training. After they have served a full year, they are reimbursed for the time of their training and paid for the calls they respond to.
Sue Hoffstetter thanked Bob Wright and everyone who serves on the Rescue Squad. Applause.
Selectman Eastman noted that the last line of the Approved 2014 budget should read $1,816,623.00 instead of $1,794,373.00.
Selectman Eastman asked for a motion to adjourn. Selectman Eaton motioned and the meeting was adjourned at  2:43 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Colleen Duggan
Deputy Town Clerk
